
East Course Combine 
Meeting Minutes 

Sept. 29, 2007 
 
ECC President Sonny Cangiarella called the meeting to order at 9:10 am 
 
Roll Call                                                             
Present                                                        Absent
Bonita                                                         Palm Springs 
Freeway                                                      Pomona 
La Puente 
Santa Anita  
 
Minute from the last meeting: Sonny read the minutes from the last meeting 
on Aug. 25, 2007. A motion to accept the minutes  
was made by Bill Lincoln and second by Alex Galustian. 
 
Race Secretary Report: Sonny handed out all the new database to all the  
Clubs for this Year Young Birds, and that we are ready to go. 
 

Financial Report: John Nemeth gave the financial report for Sept. 29, 2007 
The combine has balance of $6025.00 and  
Our Bank Account now is with Bank of America. 
 
Old Business: Sonny brought up the Young Bird schedule, and handed out a pick-up schedule. 
A discussion on the trailer, with the new driver Amado, on knowing were to go and what to do 
When he gets there, Amado said he has it under control. 
 
Hector stated the pump on the left side of the trailer for watering the birds was inop. 
Sonny told, Hector & Amado to drop off the trailer at his house on Sunday after  
The training toss so he could look at it and get it repaired for the season.   
 
New Business: Sonny stated that he collect all the money from the live bird Auction.   
The total is $3294.00 and would like to thank those who participated. 
  BREAK DOWN ON PRIZES OF THE  3 RACES 
 TOTAL HOPE WICKENBURG FLORENCE JUNCTION 
 $3,294.00 $658.80 $1,152.90 $1,482.30 
 50.00% $329.40 $576.45 $741.15 
 30.00% $197.64 $345.87 $444.69 
 20.00% $131.76 $230.58 $296.46 
 TOTAL $658.80 $1,152.90 $1,482.30 

 
John Nemeth brought up the extra birds being ship to the races, starting at  
Ehrenberg, AZ for $1.25 per birds and wanted to know how the money was to be collected and sent.  
   
Each club will sent John Nemeth a Check with the total birds shipped to that race.  
All the money from this will go in our Old Birds Season fund for 2008 shipping.   
 
Sonny stated and handed out a copy of the Combine Pick Bird Pool. At $10.00 per bird for 
This year Young Birds season that he will be handling. 
 
Sonny stated that a new member flying this YB season what to fly 2 teams this YB season, after 
Some discussion it was the decided to let them fly 2team free this season only. 
 
 



 
 
Alex Galustian stated that a list and money for the Route 66 Race is due Sept. 30 2007. 
This is being hosted by the Lap Puente Club for 2007.   
 
After some discussion it was the decided to take it back to our club and find out how many flyers are going to  
Put up birds, and get a count the total of birds from there club before we due any thing further as far as put it 
together.       
 
Adjournment: A motion to adjoin the meeting was made be Hector, and second by Charles 
Meeting was adjourned at 10:30 am. 
 
Next Combine Meeting will by after Young Bird Season, time and place to be announced at a late date. 
  
Respectively Submitted, 
Sonny Cangiarella / ECC President, Rec. Sect., & Race Sect. 
    


